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Bankruptcy court’s recommendation to withdraw reference and
proposed findings of fact and conclusions of law on motion to
dismiss a chapter 13 case.  The Department of Labor (“DOL”) filed
a motion to dismiss, arguing that the debtor was ineligible for
chapter 13 relief based on a prepetition stipulated order entered
in connection with a district court ERISA action.  Among other
things, the stipulated order made the debtor liable for
receivership costs, fees and expenses.    

The court first recommends that the District Court conclude
that the DOL is a party in interest with standing to request
dismissal of debtor’s chapter 13 case under § 1307(c).  The DOL
is not bound by a postpetition settlement agreement, because the
DOL was not a party to that agreement and a private party’s
settlement does not bar the DOL from pursuing its own action to
address ERISA violations.

The court next addresses the eligibility requirements for
chapter 13 relief under § 109(e).  As an initial matter, the
court recommends that the District Court not consider
postpetition events in determining debtor’s eligibility.  Debtor
argued that the debt for receivership fees and expenses should
not be included in the § 109(e) eligibility calculation, because
it was contingent and unliquidated on the petition date.  The
court recommends that the District Court find that the debt for
receivership fees and expenses was not contingent on the petition
date.  The court applied contract law principles and rejected
debtor’s argument that he was only secondarily liable for the
debt.  The court also recommends that the District court find
that the debt was liquidated on the petition date, because it was
subject to ready determination and precision in computation of
the amount due.  Debtor disputed his liability for the debt,
arguing that his attorney did not have authority to sign the
stipulated order on his behalf.  The court found that the dispute
as to liability did not make the debt unliquidated, because only
a simple evidentiary hearing would be required to determine
whether debtor’s attorney was authorized to sign the stipulated



order.  The bankruptcy court recommended that the debt be
included in the § 109(e) eligibility calculation if, after
conducting the evidentiary hearing, the District Court concluded
that debtor’s attorney acted with actual or apparent authority
when he signed the stipulated order.  Finally the court states
its proposed finding that the amount of the debt necessary to
push debtor over the eligibility limit was liquidated on the
petition date because it was subject to ready determination.
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